
  

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome back to school! 
 
I am pleased to say that the first week has gone very well! Pupils have settled well into their 
new classes and are looking forward to the year ahead. 
 
Pupils are now getting used to lots of new routines and structures on both our school sites so, 
no doubt, will be tired this weekend. 
 
We are also pleased to welcome Chirk Playgroup who open their doors to pupils next week. 
An open morning was held yesterday and we were pleased to see many local families in 
attendance. If you would like to visit or discuss any playgroup matters then please contact Mrs 
Llinos Jones – Playgroup Lead Staff Member. 
 
Other developments over the holidays have included the fitting of 3 new canopies at Chapel 
Lane. We are confident that these new spaces will benefit classes especially when the weather 
turns. We continue to raise funds towards our new shelters and our very own ‘Friends of Ysgol 
Y Waun’ worked hard last term to raise funds at the Summer Fair. We will keep you updated 
regarding fundraising as the year progresses! 
 
Our new Lights Camera Action Club starts next Wednesday after school. Should any 
additional pupils in years 4, 5 and 6 wish to attend this club then please ask our school office 
for more details. 
 

In 2019/ 20 our attention turns to school attendance. If your child is absent from school then 
please contact either school office as soon as possible to keep us informed (01691 770530 
option 1 for Chapel Lane pupils and option 3 for Lloyd’s Lane pupils). Should pupils be absent 
without reason, follow up calls will be made.  
If, for any reason, you are struggling to get your child/children to school then please make an 
appointment to come and see a senior member of staff. There may be ways that we can 
support you. 
 
We want our pupils to get the very best educational experience and to be attending school as 
often as possible! 
 
All Lloyd’s Lane pupils will be taking part in the Daily Mile Run each morning as of next 
Monday.  Please come to school in your trainers ready for the run and don’t forget to bring your 
school shoes to change back into!  
 
Ysgol Y Waun has signed up to the Aldi Kit’s for School Scheme where we will receive an 
exclusive school sports kit by collecting vouchers to stick on our Aldi’s Kits for School Poster.  
Please help us by collecting as many vouchers as possible each time you shop.   
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CRIW CYMRAEG WEEKLY UPDATE! 
Criw Cymraeg members will be elected this coming week and they aim to keep you 

updated using this section of the newsletter! 

 



Finally, we aim to finalise dates e.g. Parents Evenings/ Sports days/ Celebrations e.t.c. by 

the end of next week. All dates will be added to the website calendar and will also be 

available in document format under the useful information section of our website. 

 

Up and coming events will be shown at the bottom of our weekly newsletter! 

 

If you have any questions then please contact school to make an appointment. We will do 

our best to help you! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

J. Roberts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


